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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 
Fellow congregants, 

As I write this message, my house is busy with all of the cleaning and 

preparations for Pesach.  In a few days, when my kitchen is turned over, weôll start 

cooking at a feverish pace: soup, salads, brisket, and charosets in quantities that 

defy the imagination.  Weôll have our Seders, ask the questions, sing the songs, 

and enjoy time with family.  

And then, fairly quickly, the week of Passover will be over. 

Our lives are filled with these kinds of events, where we prepare for a very 

long time, and then they pass too quickly.  Think about all the stress that goes into 

planning a wedding reception for what will be a (hopefully very nice) 5-hour 

party.  

Many will say that what matters more are the memories that are created 

through the experience.  And I certainly feel that each year when we unpack our 

familyôs ñSeder box,ò unwrapping the hand-made Seder plates from pre-school-

yearsô past, the tie-dyed afikomen bag, or the 75-year-old wine glasses we only 

use once a year.  It is important for us to have those memories, to share them with 

one another, and add to them each year.  The process of unpacking that box is as 

important to the holiday (at least to me) as the dipping our karpas in the salt water.  

In Judaism, process matters. 

I write that because many congregants have been asking about our process 

for finding an interim rabbi, and why it has taken so long.  ñWe should just hire 

someone and be done with it already,ò I was told recently.  And, to be entirely 

honest, I agree that we need someone on the bima who isnôt me! 

But the careful and deliberate process of our Rabbinical Search Committee has been as important, in my opinion, as the outcome 

that they are striving for.  Because through this process, we are talking as a community about who we are, and what we want to 

become.  We are forced to articulate what it is that makes our congregation special, and who we need to help lead us.  The qualities 

we are seeking in a rabbi are the qualities that we value as a synagogue.  Well-qualified candidates who appear strong on paper may 

not be a great fit once we see them in person.  

This long process, as difficult as it may seem to be, is very important to the health of our synagogue.  And as we move towards 

hiring our next long-term rabbi, what we have learned over the past few months will help us with that task as well. 

So Iôm asking everyone for their patience with the process.  This month we have two additional candidates for our interim 

position scheduled to spend Shabbat with us.  I encourage everyone to attend services and meet with each of them, and let the 

committee know your thoughts about them both.  I am confident that we will soon have an interim rabbi on our bima.  

And soon enough, before we even realize it, weôll be talking about cooking for Rosh Hashanah! 

Jeffrey Doshna, President 
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Looking Ahead 

 

The RSC, with assistance from Judy Beck, the consultant helping us to understand the needs of the congregation and the 

competencies we seek in a permanent rabbi, completed two congregation-wide meetings that addressed the strengths and 

shortcomings of the FJCC; our vision for the FJCC; and the qualities we will pursue in a rabbi to lead us to this vision. 

 

For the next step, Judy will meet with smaller groups who share a common interest.  The schedule for these meetings and the interests 

of these groups is below; the meeting line-up can be changed to accommodate the group if, for example, the time set aside for parents 

of young children doesn't match the majority's availability.  Please let us know if there is a better time and we'll try to make 

arrangements to match: 

 

Focus Group Meetings with Judy Beck  

Wednesday June 1 

3:00 - Retirees 

4:30 - Teens 

5:30 - Hebrew School Teachers 

 

Monday, June 6 

5:30 - Past FJCC Presidents 

7:00 - Past Sisterhood Presidents 

Wednesday, June 8 

1:00 - Parents of Young Children 

3:00 - Parents of Bar/Bat Mitzvah age children 

 

Wednesday, June 15 

5:00 - Intermarried couples 

6:30 - Singles 

 

Upcoming Visiting Rabbis 

Please join us on May 13-14, when Rabbi David Klatzker, currently of Temple Emmanuel of the Pascack Valley, and on May 27-

28, when Rabbi Jacob Malki, most recently of the Jewish Center of Forest Hills West, Middle Village, NY, lead us from the pulpit. 

 

Current Snapshot 

The RSC received approximately fifteen resumes and interviewed approximately ten.  Some candidates were not interviewed because 

they didnôt fit criteria the RSC set forth in our application, e.g., they had not yet received rabbinic ordination or had not had significant 

pulpit experience.  Other candidates were not invited to the pulpit because the RSC considered them less of a fit for the FJCC than 

other candidates. 

 

Of those who visited for a Shabbat, Rabbi Barry Schlesinger is evaluating a longer-term position with another congregation.  Rabbi 

Harry Levin will not be offered the position.  Rabbi Barry Leff remains in consideration, but the RSC believes the best interest of 

the FJCC is to experience other candidates before a decision is made. 

 

As always, the RSC welcomes your questions and thoughts on the candidates and process. 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

THE CENTER SERIES ï Adult Education/Sisterhood ï Update April 20, 2016 
Recent Events.  March was a wonderful month of 

speakers.  On Sunday, March 6, sixty of us heard Ilan Berman, 

Vice President of the American Foreign Policy Institute speak 

about Israel, the vision of Israel for the future and its 

relationship with neighboring countries.  We enjoyed chatting 

about what we heard over a bagel breakfast.  Thank you to the 

Fox Family Foundation for bringing Mr. Berman to us.  Then 

on Sunday, March 27, we heard Joshua Muravchik speak 

about Israel as well, but this time the focus was on the world-

wide perception of the Jewish homeland.  About fifty  attended 

the talk and the breakfast that followed.  Much thanks to Adah 

Radzin who took the lead on this event.  Thanks to the hard 

work of Harry Rapkin and Sharon Brooks about eighty of us 

listened to the joyous and heartfelt klezmer music of the 9-

person Tsu fil Duvids Ensemble on Sunday April 10.  Many 

of us stayed later to savor the memory of the music and the 

snacks that followed. 

Upcoming Events.  Our Yom HaShoah Program, to be 

held on Sunday, May 1, will start at 10:30.  Our guest speaker 

is Dr. Wesley A. Fisher who will speak about the loss and 

return of art and Judaica from the Nazi era.  On Sunday, May 

15, 2016, at noon, Sisterhood will hold its Woman of the Year 

Brunch.  Please join us to celebrate an outstanding woman 

who has made a difference to the life of our shul.  The last 

CENTER SERIES event will be a talk by an award-winning 

childrenôs author, Robert Sharenow.  Heôll speak with our 

children of all ages on Wednesday, May 25, at 5:00 PM. 

Planning for the Future.  We are planning our line-up 

for next yearôs CENTER SERIES programming.  Please 

donate to our programming so we can continue to provide the 

FJCC terrific, local cultural enrichment. 
Mindy Engle-Friedman and Reena Kamins 
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AROUND THE SYNAGOGUE 
BAR MITZVAH PROJECT  
 

For my Bar Mitzvah project I have been raising 

awareness about organ donation.  Every day, 22 people die 

waiting for a life-saving organ transplant, and nearly 5,000 

are waiting in New Jersey alone.  They are our family, 

neighbors, and friends.  One organ donor can save up to eight 

lives.  

I will be running in the NJ Sharing Networkôs 5K Run on 

June 5th, and am hoping that you can join me on ñTeam 

Flemington.ò  If you are unable to walk or run you can still 

show your support by sponsoring Team Flemington or an 

individual who is part of the team.  If you would like to donate 

or walk/run you can do so on njsharingnetwork.org.  With 

your help, we can educate the public about organ and tissue 

donation and transplantation, giving those on the waiting list 

hope for a second chance at life. 

Samuel Doshna 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

MAZEL TOV TO: 
¶ Ilyssa & Steve Fox on the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter, 

Emily 

¶ Ariel Hylton for being chosen Youth of the Year by the 

Flemington Exchange Club 

 

OUR DEEPEST CONDOLENCES TO:  
¶ Elaine & Ken Stern on the loss of Elaineôs beloved 

mother, Norma Chazen 

¶ Susan Gold-Kamich and Bruce Kamich on the loss of 

Bruceôs beloved brother, Stuart Kamich 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

HEBREW SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 
 

There was a great turnout for Purim, and it 

seemed like everyone enjoyed 

musician/storyteller Eric Komar.  I would like to 

send a special thanks to Harry Rapkin for taking 

the lead on the program.  

Our tzedakah collection for the Food Pantry 

was a success.  We collected over 500 cans.  

Again, I want to thank Harry Rapkin for going out 

and getting boxes, then boxing up the food and 

delivering the boxes to the Food Pantry.  

 

Yesterday, (April 17th) was the last 

day of Hebrew School before Passover 

break.  The Gan-Vav students spent the 

morning celebrating Passover.  The 

children made cups for Elijah, listened 

to stories, and made charoset.  We ended 

with a Seder led by the teacher assistants 

who did a fabulous job, I must add!  We 

will see you on May 1st, when we return 

from Passover break and participate in 

the Yom HaShoah Program.  

Karen Walsh 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

GRADUATION 2016 
 

If you have a family member graduating in 2016, please send that personôs name and the grade that he or she is graduating from for 

inclusion in the June bulletin.  For high school, college, and graduate school graduates, please include their future plans. 

 
  

http://njsharingnetwork.org/
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CONTRIBUTIONS 
 

Tzedakah is always ñin season.ò  If you have an event coming up such as an anniversary, a birthday, a yahrzeit, etc., itôs a mitzvah 

to contribute to your favorite fund.  You can send your check to the FJCC office with a note telling us where you would like the 

money used.  Some of the funds that you can donate to are: Building Fund, General Fund, Kiddush Fund, Prayer Book Fund, Hebrew 

School, Shmuel F Frand Memorial Holocaust Education Fund, and Rabbiôs Discretionary Fund.  Do a mitzvah ï send a donation. 

 

Todah rabah to all those who made donations to: 

GENERAL FUND  
¶ Linda & Jerry Atlas: 

¶  For a mazel tov to Alissa and Jim Fox on the engagement 

of their son, Jonathan, to Michelle 

¶ For a mazel tov to Anneliese and Howard Nifoussi on the 

engagement of their children 

¶ Sid Benjamin for they yahrzeit of his beloved sister, Doris 

Hilzer 

¶ Marlene, Carol, Shari, and  Jen Dvoor for the yahrzeit of their 

beloved father, Herbert 

¶ Archie Fagan in honor of the kindness shown to him from the 

congregation of the FJCC 

¶ Marta & Mike Klepner: 

¶ In memory of Celia Lerner, beloved mother of Phyllis 

Lerner 

¶ In memory of Dr. Gerald Barad 

¶ In memory of Katherine Formica, beloved mother of Rose 

Mehrlust 

¶ For a happy birthday to Gene Esterkin 

¶ Lane Liebman in honor of her grandson, Zach Liebman, leading 

services with his Hebrew School class 

¶ Flo & Bruce Newrock in memory of Ben Sinensky, beloved 

father of Deanne Bogar 

¶ Joan & Milt Rosen for a mazel tov to Alissa and Jim Fox on the 

engagement of their son, Jonathan, to Michelle 

¶ Elaine & Ken Stern: 

¶ For a mazel tov to Alissa and Jim Fox on the engagement 

of their son, Johnathan, to Michelle 

¶ In memory of Celia Lerner, beloved mother of Phyllis 

Lerner 

¶ Evie & Phil Stern: 

¶ In memory of Norma Chazen, beloved mother of Elaine 

Stern 

¶ In memory of the beloved mother of Janis Rosenberg 

¶ Frank Sutphin in fond memory of Stuart Lauterbach, beloved 

father of Craig 

¶ Andie & Larry Wissner: 

¶ In fond memory of Stuart Lauterbach, beloved father of 

Craig 

¶ In memory of Celia Lerner, beloved mother of Phyllis 

Lerner 

¶ In memory of Katherine Formica, beloved mother of Rose 

Mehrlust 

¶ For a mazel tov to Alissa and Jim Fox on the engagement 

of their son, Jonathan, to Michelle 

¶ In memory of Norma Chazen, beloved mother of Elaine 

Stern 

 

 

 

 

The Flemington Jewish Community Center Sisterhood 
Invites you to celebrate & schmooze! 

 
Join us to honor the 

 

Woman of the Year 

 

Sunday, May 15, 2016 
Noon Brunch 

$40 at the Door 
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We need congregational participation for Oneg and Kiddush sponsorship!  
Do you have a Yahrzeit coming up or a Bar/Bat Mitzvah, anniversary, birthday, or any occasion to sponsor an ONEG/KIDDUSH? 

It doesnôt have to be a fancy feast or expensive.  Be creative, prepare the food in the FJCC kitchen, pick up kosher food at ShopRite, 

or simply send in a check and the shopping will be done for you.  Please call Lori in our office 782-6410 or email 

office@flemingtonjcc.org and let her know what date you will sponsor. 
 

 

Gift Shop  

 

The shop hopes everyone had a very happy Passover with family and friends.  
 
There is so much to see for upcoming weddings, graduations, Bar and Bat Mitzvah, 
motherõs Day, and other special occasions.  We even have Hebrew t-shirts for your 
favorite baseball and football fans!  So stop by for all your Judaica needs.  We 
appreciate your patronage.  

 

We are open during Hebrew School and regular office hours.  Please make out your check to FJCC 
Gift Shop and leave it in the office.   
 

Thanks to Kim Muller for volunteering  in April .  
 

Your Gift Case Committee: 

Lois Gross Gayle Neibart 

 

May 2016
23 Nisan 5776 - 23 Iyar 5776

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30 31

§8:45PM ¡¡7:42PM §8:46PM

§8:50PM §8:51PM ¡¡7:49PM §8:53PM

¡¡7:55PM §8:59PM

§9:00PM §9:04PM ¡¡8:01PM §9:05PM

23 Nisan/8 L'Omer 24 Nisan/9 L'Omer 25 Nisan/10 L'Omer 26 Nisan/11 L'Omer 27 Nisan/12 L'Omer 28 Nisan/13 L'Omer 29 Nisan/14 L'Omer

30 Nisan/15 L'Omer 1 Iyar/16 L'Omer 2 Iyar/17 L'Omer 3 Iyar/18 L'Omer 4 Iyar/19 L'Omer 5 Iyar/20 L'Omer 6 Iyar/21 L'Omer

7 Iyar/22 L'Omer 8 Iyar/23 L'Omer 9 Iyar/24 L'Omer 10 Iyar/25 L'Omer 11 Iyar/26 L'Omer 12 Iyar/27 L'Omer 13 Iyar/28 L'Omer

14 Iyar/29 L'Omer 15 Iyar/30 L'Omer 16 Iyar/31 L'Omer 17 Iyar/32 L'Omer 18 Iyar/33 L'Omer 19 Iyar/34 L'Omer 20 Iyar/35 L'Omer

21 Iyar/36 L'Omer 22 Iyar/37 L'Omer 23 Iyar/38 L'Omer

Hebrew School

Resumes

Services 9:00

Yom HaShoah Service

YOM HASHOAH Services 7:30 Ahare Mot

Services 9:15

ROSH HODESH I

No School - Mother's

Day

Services 9:00

ROSH HODESH II YOM HAZIKARON

Nursery School Clothing

& Toy Drive

YOM HA'ATZMAUT

Nursery School Clothing

& Toy Drive

Nursery School Clothing

& Toy Drive

Services 7:30

Kedoshim

Services 9:15

Services 9:00

Woman of the Year

Brunch Noon

Services 7:30

Bat Mitzvah of Emily

Fox

Oneg: Fox Family

Emor

Services 9:15

Bat Mitzvah of Emily

Fox

Kiddush: Fox Family

PESACH SHEINI

Services 9:00

Gan-Vav program with

family sing down

Last Gimel-Vav Class

Center Series - Speaker

Robert Sharenow 5:00

LAG B'OMER Services 7:30 Behar

Services 9:15

Services 9:00

[¡¡Candle Lighting, §Observance End for Flemington, NJ]
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